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SUCCESSFUL IMPLEMENTATION OF THE 2ND TPM (WS2)

From May 16th to 18th, 2024, in Bari, Italy, the partners held the second meeting
which aimed at advancing collaboration within the consortium and ensuring
project quality. These sessions focus on defining the next steps, monitoring and
evaluating progress, developing materials and content, and fostering sustainable
international networks in literacy. Specifically, the sessions aim to evaluate the
project’s progress to date, identify areas for improvement, analyze results, and
develop the primary tangible outcomes. Additionally, they prepare content for
local sessions and lay the groundwork for the upcoming youth exchange mobility,
emphasizing reflection, cooperation, and impactful implementation.
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SUCCESSFUL IMPLEMENTATION OF THE YOUTH EXCHANGE

From June 12th to 18th, 2024, the PRO(F)LITERACY “Youth Exchange” was
successfully held in Porto, Portugal, bringing together 35 participants, including
young people and youth workers, with 7 representatives from each partner
organization (Estonia, Greece, Italy, Latvia and Portugal).  

This dynamic mobility, as part of the KA2 project’s implementation, engaged
participants in exploring PRO(F)LITERACY 2.0 philosophy, emphasizing the
development of financial literacy and key competencies in an international
setting. The program fostered intercultural collaboration, highlighted outcomes
from local sessions, and encouraged the application of newly acquired
knowledge and skills on a global scale.

Participants also developed competencies aligned with the European framework
of 8 key competencies for lifelong learning, while gaining increased confidence
and readiness to engage in future mobility initiatives. Last but not least, they
enhanced EntreComp's skills and competencies for entrepreneurial and financial
literacy growth.



SUCCESSFUL IMPLEMENTATION OF MORE VIRTUAL MOBILITIES

During this 4-month period, PRO(F)LITERACY partners held the third (The Meaning
of Money and How It is Still a Taboo), fourth (Financial Profiles), and fifth (New
Tools on How to Approach the Financial Topic with Young People) virtual
mobility, led by PROACTING, the Portuguese partner. During the sessions,
participants explored the historical evolution of money and engaged in discussions
about its personal and societal significance. The session provided a space for
participants to reflect on the concept of money, its cultural and psychological
implications, and the enduring taboos surrounding it. Additionally, the discussion
delved into how cultural norms and psychological factors shape our attitudes and
mindsets toward money, fostering a deeper understanding of this complex topic.



ONGOING IMPLEMENTATION OF LOCAL WORKSHOPS SERIES

The implementation of local workshops under the PRO(F)LITERACY 2.0 project
continues to progress successfully. These workshops are designed to address
key themes of the project, fostering community engagement and enhancing
participants' knowledge and skills. Through interactive activities and collaborative
discussions, the workshops aim to empower individuals, promote financial
literacy, and strengthen the impact of the project at the local level. Stay tuned for
updates as the workshops advance and contribute to achieving the project’s
overarching goals.


